
I learned to play bridge several years ago with a small duplicate group in Huntsville. 
When I moved to Fairhope I met bridge players through Newcomers and began 
playing social bridge and making great friends. During the pandemic I played online 
with the Eastern Shore duplicate group and learned a lot! Everyone was very nice 
and when in person bridge started again it was fun to put a name to a face. I am 
gradually playing more duplicate and enjoying it. 


